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7th October 2022 

 
Thinking of Miss McGuiggan We are remembering Miss McGuiggan on the first     
anniversary of her death, the 8th October. This is a sad time for our school   
community. Miss McGuiggan is with God our Father in heaven and is watching over 
us all every day. In memory of her, each day, we must live out our Gospel Values 
and be the best person that we can be. I know that she would be very proud of 
our school. We are thinking of all of her family and friends at this time. 
 
The 5:30 Mass tomorrow, Saturday 8th at Holy Cross will be dedicated to Miss 
McGuiggan.    
 
Football Tournament 
Well done to all of the children who took part in our Football Tournament today. 
You were proud to represent our school and we were very pleased with how hard 
you tried. Results will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Mental Health Week 
It was lovely to see everyone dressed in yellow today for Mental Health Awareness week. A big thank you to 
Amy and Ben from Calm84 who came in to deliver a special assembly this morning to our Year 5 and 6 pupils 
about how they can protect their mental health and wellbeing. Amy and Ben also spent time on the playground 
with our younger pupils, at break, encouraging them to get thinking about positive steps that they can take to 
have good mental health. 
 
Thank you to everyone who contributed today for our non-uniform day in aid of Young Minds. We raised a 
fantastic £436.  
 
Parent Volunteers 
We are always grateful to parents for their help and we are especially thankful for any parents who can 
come in for an afternoon or morning to hear children read. If you could spare a couple of hours a week 
to support us with this please contact the school office for more information. 
 
Harvest Assembly 
On Friday 21st October our Friday Assemblies will both have a Harvest theme. The children will be singing 
Harvest hymns, sharing some of their work and giving thanks for all of the food that we eat and good 
things that we have from God. Our Reception pupils will be bringing in some Harvest foods to put on the 
altar. Parents are welcome to join us. 
 
Friends of Holy Cross School-FOHCS (PTA) 
Thank you to parents and carers who were able to come along to our AGM this week. We have 
appointed Kate Cater and Bernie Cundins as co-Chairs of the PTA (FOHCS), Sibele Colussi, as secretary and 
Karen Slater, as treasurer. They will be letting everyone know about forthcoming events, meetings and ways 
that everyone can help to raise funds for the school. 
 
Our first event of the year will be a School Disco, after school in two separate sessions for Reception/ 
Key Stage One and Key Stage Two. This will be on Friday 4th November after school. More information 
will follow. 
 

Bag 2 Schools Collection 
We will be sending out bags, for the Bags 2 School collection this week.  
 
Please fill them with good quality men’s, ladies’ and children’s clothing, paired shoes (tied 
together or elastic band around), handbags, hats, bags, scarves and ties, jewellery, 
socks, belts , soft toys, household linen, curtains, towels and bedding (bed sheets, pillow 
cases and duvet covers) that you no longer need.  
 
The Bags 2 School collection is organised by the Friends of Holy Cross School and    
money raised goes to benefit our pupils.   





 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Justice 

  - fairness and equality 

“And will not God grant justice…” (18: 7)                 
The Parable of the Ten Pounds (19: 11-26) 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Dragonflies:  Ava Skinner   Grasshoppers:  Georgie White   

 Hedgehogs:   Sarah Ciotoi  Squirrels:   Evan Smith      

 Badgers:   Aimee Fennelly  Foxes:   Feodora Benghea      

 Hares:   Nayt Mashumba  Rabbits:   Tehilah Sambo    

 Kingfishers:  Naomi Oregbhemhe Robins:   Josie Ogbonze        

 Eagles:   Lottie Askew   Owls:    Rhea Baker    

Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are    
Squirrels achieving 99% attendance for an amazing the third          
consecutive  week. Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance 
Award are Foxes and Hares, both also attaining 99% attendance. Well 
done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so important 
and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child   
displays any COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test      
before they may attend school. There is no need to keep your child off 
with a common cold, if they are well enough to come in.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a 
meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Butterflies  93% 

Ladybirds  94% 

Dragonflies 97% 

Grasshoppers 90% 

Hedgehogs 92% 

Squirrels 99% 

Badgers 95% 

Foxes 99% 

Hares 99% 

Rabbits 95% 

Kingfishers 93% 

Robins 84% 

Eagles 96% 

Owls 91% 

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence option on  
every day of absence. We need full details of why your child is  
unable to attend school. We are frequently having to contact   
parents, to find out why their child is absent from school.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 9 October, Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time: Luke 17:11-19  

"One of them, when he saw he was healed, came back, praising God in a loud voice."  

Whilst travelling through Samaria and Galilee, Jesus encounters ten people suffering from leprosy 

who plead to be healed. He sends them to the priests, and all ten are made well. However, only one of 

the ten, falls at the feet of Jesus in thankfulness. It is the ‘outsider’, a Samaritan, who returns and 

shows us how to live a life of gratitude. 

 

Genuine gratitude is transformative. It builds relationships and communities. It opens us to the needs 

of others and moves us to compassion and care. As many scientific studies have shown it even helps 

keep us well! 

 

As we learn to see the world and all we have as a gift, we are inspired and energised to care for the 

earth and work together to create a more just world, where all people can share the abundance of  

creation. 

 

Today on Family Fast Day, let’s strive to live gratefully, with hearts open to all our sisters and      

brothers in need. Like the Samaritan in this gospel, let’s return to the source of our gifts with          

thankful hearts, ready to allow our gratitude to stretch and change us. 

Abundant God,   

We thank you for your many blessings. 

Give us grateful and generous hearts, 

as we share your gifts with joy. 

Amen. 

The Words of Pope Francis 

Prayer and self-knowledge enable us to grow in freedom 











House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew 

 

Menu Week 2           Diary Dates    

Monday 10th October 

Flu Immunisations 

Harvest Collection starts 

Hares Swimming Lesson 

Y1 & Y2 Dodgeball 3:10 - 
4:10  

Tuesday 11th October 

Y3 & Y4 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Y5 & Y6 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

Wednesday 12th October 

Year 4 Eucharist Service 9:00 

KS1 Karate  3:10 - 4:10 

Year 1, 2, 3 &  4 Sports    
Competition Training         
Invitation Only 3:15 -  4:15 

 

Thursday 13th October 

KS2 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

Y1 & Y2 Football 3:10 - 4:10 

  

Friday 14th October 

KS1 Assembly 9:00 - 9:30 

KS2 Assembly 2:30 - 3:00 

KS2 Dodgeball 3:15 - 4.15  

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

 

Happy Birthday this week to… 

Oba Akibola, Ini Oyelami, Elissa Okyere, Amelia Tarczwska, Aoife Boland, Brielle Cox, 
Diale Ebhabha, Luna Milciute Blynovas, Zoe Mugadza, Dominica Nguyen,                
Conor O’Rourke, Victoria Banjo, Eva Durchi, Jake Sinyakin.  

 

Head Teachers Award: 

Luca Cushway, Stephanie Naydenova, Hanley Matthew, Brielle Cox, Aurora Boyce-Grace & Jeremy Cox, 
for raising money for the school library, in the Usborne Reading Challenge    

 

Golden Awards: 

Dragonflies:  Lottie Peters, for working hard in her writing 

Grasshoppers: Olivia O’Sullivan, for working really hard in all her lessons  

Hedgehogs: William Powell,  for working hard in maths 

Squirrels:  Medeina Kucinskaite, for working fantastically hard this week in all areas 

Badgers:  Archie Vetori, for showing massive improvement in all areas of learning   

Foxes:  Vivienne Padfield, for fantastic effort in maths when adding and subtracting 

Hares:  Evie Underdown, for a super effort at place value 

Rabbits:  Hayley Ranathunga, for her fantastic progression in her Place Value assessment 

Kingfishers: Kayla Umaru, for giving 100% effort in all lessons 

Robins:  Aimee Kuttin, for always working hard and trying her best 

Eagles:  Ena Bulmuo, for fantastic work in maths 

Owls:   Teri Olabode, for great use of figurative language in literacy 

 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

Mrs A Kerrell  Mr S Kelliher 

 


